TOWN OF SHELBURNE, MA

ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS

MEETING MINUTES SEPTEMBER 7, 2017
A duly posted meeting of the Shelburne Zoning Board of Appeals was held at the Meeting Room at Town Hall, 51 Bridge Street, Shelburne, on September 7, 2017.
Members Present: Noah Grunberg, Michael Parry, Joe Palmeri, Eric Lucentini
Administrative Assistant: Faye Whitney

Members Absent: John Taylor, Chris Macek
Guests: None
Chair Joe Palmeri called the meeting to order at 7:03 p.m.
John DeSotle of Arrow Auto Sales has asked for a waiver of technical compliance. Joe said the map Mr. DeSotle had given him was acceptable.
Mail was an email from Jessica Holloway asking if she can rent rooms in the house belonging to her father. That is allowed as long as there are less than four separate parties renting at any one time.
Eric, Michael, and Joe are planning to attend the September 13 Planning Board meeting. They hope to be able to discuss signs, and recycling facilities/junkyards.

The meeting was recessed at 7:30 p.m. for the purpose of a public hearing for Molly Cantor. 
The meeting resumed at 7:45 p.m. 

The Board had only a brief discussion regarding the hearing since it most of the details had been discussed at two previous hearings.

This project will keep an existing business in the village as well as opening up a new retail spot. It is a reuse of a previous retail location and will also provide two extra housing units in the village. The four parking spaces meet the requirements of the zoning bylaws. The applicant's design firm demonstrated that if additional parking were required it would impact protected riverfront acreage or result in less safe turning or backing areas. There is available town water and sewer and no added demands should be placed on fire or police departments. The building will be sprinklered. The addition of this building on an empty lot will increase the town's tax base. Surface and groundwater runoff have been adequately addressed and the Conservation Commission had signed off on the previous Special Permit application. While the ZBA has no jurisdiction over aesthetics, the project's architect, Jon Wyman, has designed several buildings in the village area and all have been in keeping with the character of the village.

A motion was made by Noah Grunberg and seconded by Michael Parry, that the Board vote to grant a dimensional variance, to section 5.2, in accordance with Shelburne Zoning Bylaw 5.2.1.2, to the minimum lot area in the Village Commercial District to allow for the reuse of the lot, which is 15,933 square feet, for construction of a retail structure as described on plans prepared by Vreeland Design Associates dated July 10, 2017.


Voting in Support of motion: Noah, Michael, Joe, Eric

Opposed:    None


Abstentions: None

A motion was made by Eric Lucentini, seconded by Michael Parry, that the Board vote to grant a dimensional variance in accordance with Shelburne Zoning Bylaw 15.2.1.2 to the side yard setback of section 5.2 to permit the applicant to construct a driveway within 0' of the westerly lot line, in lieu of the 10' required by footnote (c); and further to grant a variance to reduce the front yard setback of sections 11.2 to allow for parking within 5' of the front yard setback (street line) in lieu of the 10' stated in the section, as described on plans prepared by Vreeland Design Associates dated July 10, 2017.


Voting in Support of motion: Noah, Michael, Joe, Eric

Opposed:    None


Abstentions: None

A motion was made by Eric Lucentini, seconded by Michael Parry, that the Board votes to modify the parking requirements of Shelburne Zoning Bylaw Section 11.3.1.3, based on the proposed use and location, and as allowed by said section, to require four (4) off street parking spaces as laid out in plans prepared by Vreeland Design Associates, dated July 10, 2017.

       Voting in Support of motion: Noah, Michael, Joe, Eric
       Opposed:    None

       Abstentions: None

A motion was made by Eric Lucentini, seconded by Michael Parry, that the Board grant a Special Permit, to allow two apartments on the upper floor of a commercial structure, and to allow a retail store building with an enclosed area of more than 2,500 square feet up to 5,000 square feet of enclosed area, as shown on plans prepared by Vreeland Design Associates, dated July 10, 2017, subject to the following condition:

1) approval of a curb cut must be obtained from the proper authorities.

       Voting in Support of motion: Noah, Michael, Joe, Eric
       Opposed:    None

       Abstentions: None

At 8:25 p.m. Noah moved that the meeting be adjourned. Michael seconded this. The vote was unanimously in favor.
Respectfully submitted,

Faye Whitney, Administrative Assistant
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